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Vision 21 Newsletter September 2010

Vision 21 update

Cheltenham Transition Town News

  

- The Next Cheltenham Transition Towns Meeting - Wednesday 22nd September, 7.00 pm at Vision 21’s office, 30 St. George's Place, Cheltenham. Come and find out about all the events planned for this autumn and find out how you can get involved in the blossoming Cheltenham Transition Town Network. The group will be mainly discussing how to distribute publicity for the autumn events so would need as many people as possible to volunteer to distribute leaflets and posters in their local areas.  For more info email acrane@vision21.org.uk, call 01242 224321 or click here. 

- Free autumn film showings - The group have organised a series of free film showings to be shown over the autumn. They will be held at The Footsteps Café and Fairtrade shop, 16 Portland St, Cheltenham, GL52 2PB. The first free film (donations welcome) is on 28th September at 7pm and is titled ‘A Farm for the Future’ – For the full listing of films please click here. 

- "A Hopeful Future for Cheltenham: Communities at the heart of sustainable living?" - Tuesday 26th October, 7.30 – 9.30pm, at Cheltenham Town Hall featuring a talk from Jonathon Porritt CBE. The talk will be followed by a One World style café allowing all attendees to discuss issues with each other.  Tickets (including refreshments) are £4 or £2 for concessions and are available from the Town Hall box office: 0844-576-2210 / boxoffice@cheltenham.gov.uk or for more details on the event please contact acrane@vision21.org.uk.
- ‘Training For Transition’ course - 20th and 21st November. This weekend event will take place at the Cornerstone Centre in Cheltenham. The workshop is both a practical and informative introduction to Transition and a powerful personal journey to greater personal resilience. It weaves together practice and theory, information and experience, personal and community Transition. The feedback from previous participants indicates that this two-day journey holds for key insights and understanding to contribute to the most important journey of our times: the journey to a peaceful and resilient world. The cost will be £90, with half price bursary places available. For further details or to book, please contact Alison Crane at acrane@vision21.org.uk or 01242 577671.

Apples and Pears and Garden Share (Cheltenham)

Do you have any apples, pears and/or other fruits which you are unlikely to use over the next few weeks?  If so and if the fruit is reachable from the ground please contact Sarah at saraheverettthomas@yahoo.com who has kindly offered to collect and distribute amongst the community.  For unreachable fruit please call or email Vision 21 on 01242 224321 / office@vision21.org.uk as the BTCV has kindly agreed to bring out the ladders and help collect these fruits!  

If your community centre, school, work place, residential home etc would like to benefit from these fruit collections please let us know and maybe join in the picking fun too.  

Also if you would like to get growing but are currently without space please let Sarah know as she is currently matching available garden space with local keen growers.  Vision 21 would also suggest that those wishing to share space/utilise space (in exchange for some garden goodies) also register on the Landshare website.  

If you are based in another part of the County and would like to get something similar going please contact Vision 21 who will try and help and certainly promote for you. 

Think Twice About Climate Change 

Vision 21 Trustee, Ian Lander, will join a Q&A panel at an event in Painswick on October 10th.  For more info see events, below. 

FREE Environmental Business Champion Training and Support (Cheltenham)

Vision 21’s successful Environmental Business Champion Training will run again over autumn/winter. Vision 21 is offering 6 businesses the opportunity to send a member of staff along to a half day session to learn about what steps can be taken to green up and save money. In addition to the half day session, a follow up visit including a walk around of their respective buildings as well as further telephone support will be provided to each business.  If this event sounds of interest please log your interest with Vision 21 as soon as possible as spaces are likely to go very quickly.  For more information click here. 

Vision 21 Partners with Tewkesbury Count Me In 

Vision 21 is partnering with Tewkesbury Count Me In - a government-funded scheme promoting healthy living in the town. The project is centred on making Tewkesbury a healthier place to live and to encourage all ages to take part in a positive lifestyle change in the community. Vision 21 has taken on the Growing Places strand of this work and is promoting ‘grow your own’ activity in the area.  Vision 21 has held a number of workshops which have been well attended, including workshops on pests, diseases, weeds, healthy soil, and choice of crop!  There will be many events over the next few months so please keep an eye on the Vision 21 and Count Me In website.   

The next FREE workshop is ‘Seed Saving and Propagation’ on Thursday 20th September at Tewkesbury Library, 6 – 7pm.  To book on please email aporter@vision21.org.uk or call 01242 224321. 

Green Quiz Event – Tuesday 2nd November at the Beehive. 7.30pm to register for 8pm start until 10pm

Vision 21 welcomes everyone to a ‘Green Quiz’ in the function room of the Beehive Pub, Cheltenham.  A great opportunity to test your knowledge, meet new people, have fun and learn about climate change! A free round of drinks for the winning team and some green goodies!! For more information please contact Vision 21 or simply turn up on the evening.  Vision 21’s Climate Champions are especially welcomed with the theme of ‘bring a friend’.  


Low Carbon Diet – Seasonal Recipes 

Vision 21 now has seasonal recipes on line - please visit the website to browse our menu of tasty treats! Recipes and comments are very welcome for addition to our upcoming autumn and winter editions! 


Reclaim and Repaint
Reclaim continues to redistribute good quality household items, including furniture, paint and electrical items, to people on low incomes in the Cheltenham area. As well as providing a way for furniture and white goods to avoid landfill Reclaim provides affordable re-useable furniture for the community. In addition to this Reclaim provides opportunities to many volunteers including individuals that may have been struggling to find voluntary/paid opportunities. Many volunteers stay with the project long term building confidence and a good level of work experience.   Repaint, based at Reclaim, presently has a good stock of paints and wood seals, including some speciality paints.  Please phone 01242 228823 to contact the Reclaim warehouse directly.       **  Reclaim will soon be opening on Saturdays!!!     
Vision 21 helps Cheltenham’s Voluntary Sector to save energy and money

Cheltenham Borough Council's Low Carbon Partnership has funded the role of an Energy Efficiency Worker, to support the towns Community and Voluntary Sector organisations to reduce their environmental impact and save money.   The project started in April 2010 and is in partnership with Cheltenham VCA. The project will offer free support and advice to organisations and will run for two years.  For more information / to book a visit please email mbush@vision21.org.uk or call 01242 224321.  For more information click here. 


Vacancies

Looking for a new job? Vision 21 has a vacancy page on our website advertising environmentally themed jobs within Gloucestershire. 

Office space and meeting room hire

Vision 21 has an office to let and meeting room to hire. For more details, please contact the office.

Other Gloucestershire news

Bethesda Methodist Church wins its third national Eco-award

Since signing up to the Eco-Congregation Award scheme in 2000, Bethesda has distributed thousands of low energy light bulbs, extended its recycling  programme to cover 9 different items, run a regular fair trade stall, paid for a solar hot water system for an AIDS orphanage in South Africa, and provided public showings on the subject of climate change.

Bethesda Methodist Church has now become one of only three churches in the country to be a granted the honour of a third national environmental award. Rev Dr Simon Topping will present the award plaque at a special service on Sunday 10th October.

Transition Cleeve

Transition Cleeve will be hosting a film showing of the “In Transition” movie on Wednesday 22nd September at 7pm. Free entry and all welcome!  For more details go to events, below. The group will also be holding an Apple Festival on 17th October starting 12:30pm. All welcome to come to the Tithe Barn in Cleeve to sample home made apple juice and cider! (more details on the Vision 21 calendar, via the V21 homepage)

Swop2Shop
A great way to help you recycle your clothes effectively and get something new! To view the website click here. To use the facility, you need to join their Premium service and send your clothes to Swop2Shop using their Freepost Bags. They will then be valued and your account credited with points, which can be used to buy something new! Absolutely no money needs to change hands, but if you see a special item that is worth more than you have in your account, you can buy top-up points in a few easy steps. Swop2Shop are proving so popular that they have been awarded Best New Business in Gloucestershire 2010!

Introduction to Permaculture Workshop - The Edible Garden Project will be holding a weekend workshop on Saturday 2nd and Sunday 3rd October at the University of Gloucestershire, Francis Close Hall Campus, St Paul’s Road, Cheltenham. The workshop will explore the principles and practice of Permaculture, a design system that learns from and works with nature to provide a practical approach to sustainable growing and living.   For more information, please contact Morgan on morgan@phonecoop.coop or 01242 577671.

Find out about Politics Evening 

Not a party political evening but a find out about politics evening!!  An opportunity to ask Martin Horwood MP; What it is like to suddenly be the party in government? What is it like to be in the coalition? etc. The event is open to all and will take place at the Beehive, Montpellier Villas, Cheltenham on Tuesday 5th October at 7.30pm.  Tickets are £15 which includes a buffet.  To book please email Belinda@cheltenhamconnect.co.uk. 

Bishops Cleeve Farmers’ Market

Bishops Cleeve Farmers’ Market has over 30 stalls selling local produced goods including fruit, vegetables, mushrooms, herbs, eggs, bread, cheese, and crafts. There is a 20 mile radius limit on producers, ensuring this market is truly local and carbon footprints are kept to absolute minimum! The market is held at the Tithe Barn, next to Tesco’s in the centre of Cleeve. The market will be open 11:30am to 2:30pm on the following dates: 19th September, 17th October, 21st November, and 19th December. The market is happy to welcome any local allotments or resident gardeners to set up extra stands to sell their excess crops. For further information, please email jh005u1529@blueyonder.co.uk.

Tewkesbury – Use Your Old Green Recycling Boxes – they are great for growing!

Is your redundant green recycling bin getting in the way and you’re wondering what to do with it? 

This is a great opportunity to get growing. These bins are perfect for growing a range of vegetables, such as: Potatoes, lettuce, tomatoes and carrots.

Or why not plant them up with a variety of fragrant herbs, which if you’ve got space, you can bring in during the winter so you’ve always got a selection of herbs to pick from to add flavour to your cooking.  For more tips click here.
Bisley Community Composting Scheme wins prestigious National Honour

Bisley Community Compositing Scheme has been awarded The Queen’s Award for Voluntary Service in recognition of the outstanding contribution made to the local community by those voluntarily donating their time for the benefit of others. The Composting Scheme has more than 100 members who take their garden waste to a designated site in the village. Every year around 50 tonnes of this waste is transformed into compost. The scheme diverts waste from landfill, reduces carbon emissions, and produces financial savings for the local residents who use the compost.  For more details click here.

Gloucestershire County Council Community Transport Plans
Are plans for community transport moving in the right direction? Let Gloucestershire County Council hear YOUR voice by completing their online questionnaire.
New Courses in Environment and Sustainability at University of Gloucestershire

From reducing your carbon footprint to environmental legislation, there can be a lot to learn when it comes to making your business greener and more sustainable. But help is at hand thanks to a new range of courses at the University of Gloucestershire utilising the latest and best practice to help you meet the demands of environmental management while saving costs in the process. Taking place at the University’s Park Campus, the short courses are designed in response to industry needs, with half-day sessions provided to fit around work. There are courses on Environmental Management Systems (7th and 14th October), Environmental Legislation (17th November), and Carbon Management (24th November). To find out more, please visit www.glos.ac.uk/shortcourses or email lmaisey@glos.ac.uk.

Events

For a larger list of sustainability themed events running throughout the County please view Vision 21’s online calendar, sadly it is impossible to list all events in this newsletter. Please keep sending us news of your events which we promote as widely as we can. 

Green Careers Fair - 29th September - A free careers event run by the Global Dimension Trust will be held from 6pm to 8pm on 29th September at Pittville Pump Rooms. Political specialists Alan Knight and Lord Paul Tyler will be offering insights into the rapid growth of the green economy and the ways in which the UK is moving towards a green future. You can also visit the exhibition area and talk to a range of green businesses. For more details, please click here and to book spaces please email simon.kettle@gloucestershire.gov.uk.

Introduction to Permaculture Workshop - 2nd and 3rd October, Cheltenham.  For more details see article above. 

Think Twice About Climate Change - This free event will be held at 7pm on 10th October at Painswick Church.  Rodney Green will be the main speaker, followed by a Q & A session with a panel of Gloucestershire experts including Vision 21 Trustee, Ian Lander. Refreshments, for a small donation, will be available during the evening.   For any queries please contact David Bishop on 01452 814205 or email dc.bishop@btinternet.com.

A Global Day of Doing - 10th October 2010, thousands of individuals, families, schools, businesses, and other organisations will take simple steps to save energy and reduce emissions. These ordinary actions will make an extraordinary difference. Not only will they cut carbon directly; they will also send a powerful message to world leaders that people and organisations everywhere are ready to tackle climate change.   For suggestions on what you can do on the day click here. 

Bread Making Course for Beginners – Friday 22nd October 2010. Forest of Dean, 9.30 – 4pm. For more details/to book please call 01594 542516.
If you have any notice boards/a staff intranet/website or any newsletters which could

include details of Vision 21’s projects and events, please let us know.
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